Cornwall Councillor Report – Mevagissey Parish - May 2024
I hope you are all well as we go through May.
More good news from the Shared Prosperity Fund this month as Mevagissey and District Museum’s bid to the Community Levelling Up Fund was ranked as a high priority by the funding panel last week, which I hope should mean that they should get the full £52,000 that they have asked for a new entrance and repaired roof awarded soon.
I will also be giving them some money from my Community Chest in order to help them repair an exhibit that was damaged by water coming through the leaky roof!
I was also delighted to see Mevagissey Harbour Trust’s accessible ramp, also funded by the Shared Prosperity Fund, finished, and have already used it! A great addition to the harbour and well done to all involved in getting it over the line. 
In devolution news, following my rather strong emails last month, I had a really productive meeting with Scott & Bryan from the Council and believe we once again have a way to make some progress towards the devolution goals. The intention at the moment is to transfer a selection of the asks that equate to the income on Church Street car park, currently considering the majority of the green spaces and in addition whether the previous toilet transfers can be made a freehold transfer.  The CC Finance team are currently auditing the figures, just to make sure they are completely correct before coming back the Parish Council. More details as soon as I have them.
Following the success of the Pentillie park play equipment refurbishment that I accomplished with volunteers and funds from my community chest, I want to do a similar thing in Valley Road Park with help from the school and Cormac. I am currently in the early stages of planning this.
I spent some time at the end of April painting the main gate at Trewinney Cemetery.
As ever, should people need my assistance for anything, please contact me on 07885277670 or at cllr.james.mustoe@cornwall.gov.uk 

